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Draft major modification to Policy ID2: Supporting the Department for Transport’s 

“Road Investment Strategy” 

 

Proposed additional text for Policy ID2: 

 

“(2) In the event that there is a material delay in the anticipated completion and or a 

reduction in scope of the A3 Guildford (A320 Stoke interchange junction to A31 Hog’s Back 

junction) “Road Investment Strategy” scheme from that assumed in plan-making, or 

cancellation of the scheme, Guildford Borough Council will review its transport evidence 

base to investigate the consequent cumulative impacts of approved developments and Local 

Plan growth including site allocations on the safe operation and the performance of the Local 

Road Networks and the Strategic Road Network. In the case of material delay in the 

anticipated completion and or a reduction in scope in the A3 Guildford scheme, the review 

will consider the period up to the revised date of completion of the scheme. This review will 

be undertaken with input as appropriate from Surrey County Council and Highways England 

or any other licenced strategic highway authority appointed by the Secretary of State under 

the Infrastructure Act 2015. The outcome of this review will determine whether development 

can continue to be completed in accordance with the Local Plan trajectory or will determine 

whether there needs to be a review of the Local Plan.” 

 

Proposed additional text for reasoned justification of Policy ID2: 

 

“4.6.18a The evidence at the time of the Examination of the Local Plan was that, without the 

implementation of the A3 Guildford scheme, the cumulative impacts of the quantum and 

distribution of development in the Local Plan could be considered to become severe during 

the second half of the plan period. Nevertheless, the evidence also indicates that 

individually, site allocations may be able to be occupied in whole or substantial part without 

creating a severe impact on the Strategic Road Network as there are potential alternative 

transport measures that may reduce or limit the impact of additional traffic on the A3. A 

review will determine whether the proposed transport measures or additional transport 

measures can mitigate the cumulative impacts of development traffic on the A3 either during 

the period that the A3 Guildford scheme is delayed, in response to a reduction in its scope or 

in the event of its cancellation. If a review determines that transport measures are not able to 

mitigate a severe impact on the A3 then a review of the Local Plan is likely to be required.” 

 


